
Handling of Ukrainian nationals based on the situation in Ukraine 

 

＜Handling of Ukrainian nationals residing in Japan＞ 

 

On February 24, 2022, Russia launched military action against Ukraine, and the unstable 

situation there is ongoing. 

 

 The Immigration Services Agency of Japan will appropriately consider resident permits 

of Ukrainian nationals currently residing in Japan, who are worried about returning to 

their own country, in order to allow them to continue to reside in Japan. Even those 

who have been issued a deportation order will not be repatriated against their will.  

 

 This measure will continue as long as the situation in Ukraine is found to have not 

improved. 

  

Ukrainian nationals who wish to continue to stay in Japan due to the unstable situation 

in Ukraine, please contact the nearest Regional Immigration Services Bureau. 

  

(Note) If you continue to engage in the activity permitted under your current status of 

residence, you are permitted to continue to stay in Japan under your current status of 

residence. 

 

 

 

 

Immigration Services Agency 

https://www.moj.go.jp/isa/about/region/index.html

